                            ATTENTION TOWN OF CLAYTON RESIDENTS:
                                                Plowing Reminder!!
The practice of pushing snow onto or across public roadways while removing snow from private driveways or parking lots is dangerous and illegal. Piles or ridges of snow that remain on the roadway due to this practice are a safety hazard and can create an extremely dangerous situation for the traveling public. This practice can also interfere with the efficiency of snow removal operations of the road maintenance department. This is especially true when the department is trying to provide snow removal services while engaged in severe winter weather operations. Additionally, built up snow creates a hazard to plowing equipment causing damage and costly repairs. 

In order to alleviate or eliminate the problem, the Town of Clayton Road Maintenance Department is asking property owners and private snowplow operators to keep snow from their operations on private property. In doing so, the safety of the traveling public can be assured after each and every snowstorm. 
Remember that it is illegal for any person to leave deposits of any material, including snow, on highways under Wisconsin Statues 86.01, 86.02 and 346.94. Section 346.95(3) states that the penalty is $50 for each offense. Officials from the Town of Clayton will report violations of the state law to the proper authorities. 

Lastly, be aware that the Wis. Stat. section 86.022 makes it a misdemeanor punishable by fine to place any obstruction in a road ditch. This means that property owners should not be filling town ditches with compacted snow that will not allow drainage. The Town will report violations to the proper authorities and if the town needs to remove snow obstructions at anytime it will be at the expense of the property 
owner. 

Thank you for your prompt attention on the matter. 

Town of Clayton Road Maintenance Department & Town Board 
